

## St Francis Catholic and Church of England Primary Academy NEWSLETTER

Newsletter 37 Summer Term 23rd July 2018 Email: office@stfrancisventnor.org www.stfrancisventnor.org

Dear families,



This morning I stood in front of the children for the last time as their Principal to wish them good luck for the future and to say goodbye.

This afternoon we said a big thank you to the parents and carers of our children in Year 6 at our afternoon tea. The children did an amazing job during their Leavers' Assembly today and it was a wonderful, if emotional, occasion.

We are also saying goodbye and good luck to Mrs Allen, who is off to teach in Spain, Mrs Lawrence who is taking up a teaching post at Haylands, Miss Hyde who is going to Lanes End, Mr Noctor who will be starting his new adventures and Mrs Ayling who will be taking over the school office at Nettlestone. All staff are leaving with our best wishes and good luck for the future.

When we look to the future sometimes this can be a time of worry and anxiety as well as excitement. We can take comfort in the words of St Francis who guides is as he says:

"Start by doing what's necessary, then what's possible and suddenly you are doing the impossible"

With my best wishes and thanks to you all,

Mrs Perkins



## A member of the PORTSMOUTH AND WINCHESTER DIOCESAN ACADEMIES TRUST



